

**From:** [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
**To:** [Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX](#)  
**Subject:** 2018-02-01 834 Resked  
**Date:** Thursday, February 1, 2018 8:34:16 AM

---

Need the afternoon cleared out as much as possible to work on my PR townhall so please resked the 3 pm heritage act briefing. I can free time for half hr between 10 and 11 tomorrow morn if that works for them. Thanks

Sent from my iPhone

**From:** [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
**To:** [Jones, Tristan FLNR:EX](#)  
**Subject:** 2018-02-01 853 11 mtg  
**Date:** Thursday, February 1, 2018 8:53:29 AM

---

I may take it here if it is just a call. Same with prebrief.

Sent from my iPhone

**From:** [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
**To:** [Jones, Tristan FLNR:EX](#); [McLaren, Kenn FLNR:EX](#); [Worthington, Shelley LASS:EX](#)  
**Subject:** 2018-02-01 103 Kenn will join  
**Date:** Thursday, February 1, 2018 1:02:57 PM

---

1 pm mtg by phone. Thanks Kenn. I'll call u now

Sent from my iPhone

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-02 644 Re: FESBC Service Plan  
Date: Friday, February 2, 2018 6:43:48 PM

---

Approved. Please let whomever know to attach my sig. thanks

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 2, 2018, at 4:54 PM, Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX <[Tim.Renneberg@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Tim.Renneberg@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Eckardt, Dana R FLNR:EX" <[Dana.Eckardt@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Dana.Eckardt@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Date:** February 2, 2018 at 4:52:36 PM PST  
**To:** "Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX" <[Tim.Renneberg@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Tim.Renneberg@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** FESBC Service Plan

Tim –

Attached is the final copy of the FESBC service for the Minister to sign.

This technically is due to CABRO today.

Once approved I can apply the Ministers e-signature.

Please let me know if you need anything else.

Thanks!

D.

<2018-19 FESBC\_Service\_Plan FINAL Feb2 CLEAN.DOCX>



From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Thomas, Vivian P GCPE:EX](#)  
Cc: [Jones, Tristan FLNR:EX](#); [Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-02 702 Re: Media Request - Terrace  
Date: Friday, February 2, 2018 7:01:41 PM

---

I will contact him to say yes.

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 2, 2018, at 4:28 PM, Thomas, Vivian P GCPE:EX <[Vivian.Thomas@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Vivian.Thomas@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

---

**From:** Tkach, Marek [<mailto:marek.tkach@bellmedia.ca>]

**Sent:** Friday, February 2, 2018 4:24 PM

**To:** Donaldson.MLA, Doug LASS:EX

**Cc:** Uppenborn, Jeremy GCPE:EX

**Subject:** Unable to Attend

Hey Doug,

Due to road conditions, unfortunately I was unable to attend the proportional representation workshop today in Hazelton.

Would it be possible to get you on the phone Monday for a quick interview about the meeting?

Cheers, have a great weekend!

Marek Tkach | News/ Sports Reporter

Bell Media | t: 250-922-4294 | f: 250 638-6320 | [marek.tkach@bellmedia.ca](mailto:marek.tkach@bellmedia.ca)

4625 Lazelle Avenue, Terrace, British Columbia Canada V8G 1S4

**From:** [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
**To:** [Thomas, Vivian P GCPE:EX](#)  
**Cc:** [Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX](#)  
**Subject:** 2018-02-02 847 Info needed  
**Date:** Friday, February 2, 2018 8:47:30 AM

---

Need some info ASAP to confirm with local reporter on an interview I did last night on hunting regs after PR open house:

1. When will final new hunting regs be made public after this consultation. I said I thought April.
2. Do either the Gitxsan or the Wetsuweten have an aboriginal liaison officer position?

Reporter is Chris Gareau, editor at Interior News, Smithers, 250 847-3266. I know him well. Give him a call with info this morn as he is posting an online story first I believe.

Thanks

Sent from my iPhone

**From:** [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
**To:** [Rupert Downing](#)  
**Subject:** 2018-02-02 1108 Messed up with call this morn  
**Date:** Friday, February 2, 2018 11:07:34 AM

---

Sent from my iPhone

**From:** [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
**To:** [Rupert Downing](#)  
**Subject:** 2018-02-02 1110 Ignore last message  
**Date:** Friday, February 2, 2018 11:09:52 AM

---

Realize call is for this aft! Talk to u then

Sent from my iPhone

**From:** [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
**To:** [Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX](#)  
**Subject:** 2018-02-04 307 Did u Get my email  
**Date:** Sunday, February 4, 2018 3:07:05 PM

---

From leg phone about cancelling tonight's flight?

Sent from my iPhone

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Thomas, Vivian P GCPE:EX](#)  
Cc: [Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX](#); [McLaren, Kenn FLNR:EX](#); [Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-05 1009 Re: Spkg Notes - Senior Leaders  
Date: Monday, February 5, 2018 10:09:03 PM

---

Thanks

Sent from my iPhone

> On Feb 5, 2018, at 6:16 PM, Thomas, Vivian P GCPE:EX <Vivian.Thomas@gov.bc.ca> wrote:  
>  
> Here's some draft notes/framework for tomorrow night for the ministry's senior leaders meeting in Richmond. You've been asked to speak for 10 to 15 minutes before dinner, and to also speak to leadership (your thoughts/examples and your expectations from ministry leaders). I've also included the meeting agenda for reference.  
>  
> Cheers,  
>  
> Vivian  
> <SN\_MDD\_SLS\_Feb 6.docx>  
> <18 FLNR SLS Agenda Final.pdf>

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Jones, Tristan FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-05 101 Re: Suggested Tweet for Rural Engagement  
Date: Monday, February 5, 2018 1:01:29 PM

---

Yes

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 5, 2018, at 12:21 PM, Jones, Tristan FLNR:EX <[Tristan.Jones@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Tristan.Jones@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Doug,

Can I go ahead and get Phil to tweet these on your behalf? There will be different topics highlighted each week.

Tristan

---

**From:** Thomas, Vivian P GCPE:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, February 5, 2018 10:33 AM  
**To:** Jones, Tristan FLNR:EX; McLaren, Kenn FLNR:EX  
**Cc:** Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX  
**Subject:** Suggested Tweet for Rural Engagement  
New discussion topic added Have your say at [engage.gov.bc.ca/ruraldevelopment](https://engage.gov.bc.ca/ruraldevelopment)

**Vivian Thomas**

Communications Director

Ministry of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations  
and Rural Development

Tel: 250 356-2475 cell: 250 213-2972

[Vivian.Thomas@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Vivian.Thomas@gov.bc.ca)

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Thomas, Vivian P GCPE:EX](#)  
Cc: [Jones, Tristan FLNR:EX](#); [Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-05 222 Re: Media Request - Terrace  
Date: Monday, February 5, 2018 2:21:56 PM

---

Done

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 2, 2018, at 4:28 PM, Thomas, Vivian P GCPE:EX <[Vivian.Thomas@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Vivian.Thomas@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

---

**From:** Tkach, Marek [<mailto:marek.tkach@bellmedia.ca>]

**Sent:** Friday, February 2, 2018 4:24 PM

**To:** Donaldson.MLA, Doug LASS:EX

**Cc:** Uppenborn, Jeremy GCPE:EX

**Subject:** Unable to Attend

Hey Doug,

Due to road conditions, unfortunately I was unable to attend the proportional representation workshop today in Hazelton.

Would it be possible to get you on the phone Monday for a quick interview about the meeting?

Cheers, have a great weekend!

Marek Tkach | News/ Sports Reporter

Bell Media | t: 250-922-4294 | f: 250 638-6320 | [marek.tkach@bellmedia.ca](mailto:marek.tkach@bellmedia.ca)

4625 Lazelle Avenue, Terrace, British Columbia Canada V8G 1S4



From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-05 255 Fwd: 231553 BUTLER re Job Losses in Coastal Log Sort Operations  
Date: Monday, February 5, 2018 2:55:27 PM

---

Have u seen this? Need some BG. We shud discuss.

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Trevena, Claire" <[s.17](#)>  
**Date:** February 5, 2018 at 2:18:06 PM PST  
**To:** "Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX" <[Doug.Donaldson@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Doug.Donaldson@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** Fw: 231553 BUTLER re Job Losses in Coastal Log Sort Operations

I have a hard copy of the original letter.

---

**From:** [s.17](#)  
**Sent:** February 3, 2018 16:37  
**To:** [BButler@usw1-1937.ca](mailto:BButler@usw1-1937.ca)  
**Cc:** [SSiemens@usw1-1937.ca](mailto:SSiemens@usw1-1937.ca)  
**Subject:** Re: 231553 BUTLER re Job Losses in Coastal Log Sort Operations

Appreciate this, thanks Brian. I'll be talking to Doug about this next week.

Best,

Claire

---

**From:** Brian Butler <[BButler@usw1-1937.ca](mailto:BButler@usw1-1937.ca)>  
**Date:** Friday, February 2, 2018 at 3:32 PM  
**To:** "Claire Trevena. MLA" <[Claire.Trevena.MLA@leg.bc.ca](mailto:Claire.Trevena.MLA@leg.bc.ca)>  
**Cc:** Shelley Siemens <[SSiemens@usw1-1937.ca](mailto:SSiemens@usw1-1937.ca)>  
**Subject:** FW: 231553 BUTLER re Job Losses in Coastal Log Sort Operations

Hi Claire,

I know you have recently spoken with Shelley Siemens regarding job losses in log sort operations on North Island (other areas as well). Thank you for your concern.

I sent the following response to ADM Craig Sutherland and thought you may want to read the response to what our organization feels was an unacceptable reply to my original letter sent September 26<sup>th</sup>, 2017.

Best Regards,

**Brian Butler**  
**President**  
**United Steelworkers**  
**Local 1-1937**

351 Brae Rd Duncan BC

Office: 250-746-6131



---

**From:** Brian Butler

**Sent:** February-02-18 3:00 PM

**To:** Sutherland, Craig FLNR:EX <[Craig.Sutherland@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Craig.Sutherland@gov.bc.ca)>

**Cc:** Minister, FLNR FLNR:EX <[FLNR.Minister@gov.bc.ca](mailto:FLNR.Minister@gov.bc.ca)>; Geddert, Erich FLNR:EX <[Erich.Geddert@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Erich.Geddert@gov.bc.ca)>; Steve Hunt <[shunt@usw.ca](mailto:shunt@usw.ca)>; Scott Lunny <[slunny@usw.ca](mailto:slunny@usw.ca)>; Breadner, Mary Catharine <[mbreadner@usw.ca](mailto:mbreadner@usw.ca)>; [bwest@usw.ca](mailto:bwest@usw.ca); All Officers & Business Agents <[AllOfficers@usw1-1937.ca](mailto:AllOfficers@usw1-1937.ca)>

**Subject:** RE: 231553 BUTLER re Job Losses in Coastal Log Sort Operations

Craig Sutherland

Assistant Deputy Minister – Coast Area

Dear Craig:

After reviewing and digesting your response I want to express our Unions disappointment and disagreement with it.

You noted that the provincial government made a commitment in 2015 to work with the coastal forest industry to assess the forest sectors global competitiveness. We note that the “Lean” project did not request or ultimately involve any Union representation while it reviewed ways to reduce costs (jobs) in the coast forest industry. As a key stakeholder in the coastal forest industry our Union is at a loss for words on describing the disappointment in governments role in this “project”.

You stated that the changes would reduce worker exposure to safety risks. We note that this is only correct as your project displaced workers who are sitting at home far from the safety risks of being at work. The example you used in your email as to why safety has been enhanced is not measurable and appears to be pulled out of the air.

It was also noted that industry has increased the use of weigh scaling vs piece (stick) scaling consistent with the BC interior. You did not make it clear on whether government approval was required to do so, or that existing legislation at the time allowed this change. Can you please clarify the point. I would also like to know how a “consistent” practice fits with the differences in forests, species, and sizes between the interior and coast industries?

The email response noted that the operational practice changes in the

"Lean" log handling project were agreed to by government. Again, I note this was done without consultation from the workers and communities who are directly affected by such decisions.

I assume, but do not know if you were a bureaucrat in the previous government, which did not (if you were) consult with forest workers and I'm sure many other stakeholders in a range of industries. I am however cautiously optimistic that this practice will end with the new government.

Earlier this week I sent Ministers Donaldson, Bains and Fraser a document titled "Our Vision for a Vibrant, Sustainable Coastal Forest Industry". In our cover letters we ask for meetings to discuss a number of issues the document addresses, which are important to forest workers. One of the issues in the Vision document we want further discussion and resolution on is the detrimental effects of the "Lean" project.

We want to know if the new government believes that government working alone with forest industry employers (as was the practice of the previous government) is appropriate? We also do not understand why reduced scaling of sample loads "...maintain(s) the integrity of the scale data while addressing the revenue risk to the province". How is it that less sample loads lead to more certainty for accurate volumes which determine stumpage?

How is it that less people working, paying taxes and supporting local business help increase good paying jobs, support prosperous communities and ensure rising revenues to the provincial government? I don't believe this to be the stated objectives of the new government.

With 30,000 plus forest industry jobs lost and over 100 manufacturing plants permanently closed under the previous governments handling of industry policy and oversight, our organization would like to work with the new government on plans to sustain and grow forest industry jobs, while protecting and investing in our manufacturing base. The "Lean" project and other like it are why we have seen employment fall over the past 16 years.

Sincerely,

**Brian Butler**  
**President**  
**United Steelworkers**  
**Local 1-1937**

351 Brae Rd Duncan BC  
Office: 250-746-6131



---

**From:** de Bree, Jennifer FLNR:EX [<mailto:Jennifer.deBree@gov.bc.ca>] **On Behalf Of**  
Sutherland, Craig FLNR:EX



**Sent:** January-16-18 11:46 AM

**To:** Brian Butler <[BButler@usw1-1937.ca](mailto:BButler@usw1-1937.ca)>

**Cc:** Minister, FLNR FLNR:EX <[FLNR.Minister@gov.bc.ca](mailto:FLNR.Minister@gov.bc.ca)>; Geddert, Erich FLNR:EX <[Erich.Geddert@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Erich.Geddert@gov.bc.ca)>

**Subject:** 231553 BUTLER re Job Losses in Coastal Log Sort Operations

Reference: 231553

Brian Butler, President  
United Steelworkers, Local 1-1937  
351 Brae Road  
Duncan, BC V9L 39T

Dear Brian Butler:

Your letter of September 26, 2017, to Honourable Doug Donaldson, Minister of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development, concerning job losses in coastal log sort operations, has been referred to me. I appreciated meeting you on August 16, 2017, and apologize for the delayed response.

In 2015, the Government of British Columbia made a commitment to work with the coastal forest industry to assess the forest sector's global competitiveness. As a part of this commitment, the Competitiveness Strategy Steering Committee agreed to conduct a "Lean" project to streamline log handling on coast logging operations. The Coast "Lean" Log Handling Project has been focused on a number of initiatives since mid-2015 to increase efficiency in scaling methods and procedures while asserting the financial interest of the Crown in its forest and range resources. The project also addressed the streamlining of some administration processes such as Scale Site Authorization documentation. Only those initiatives that were supported by government working group members were implemented.

The project's focus has been on finding improvements to existing processes, rather than on changing regulations and legislation. The project has been targeting changes that have cost benefits for both the industry and the province and that can be accomplished in the short and medium term. For example, the ability to conduct roadside and water scaling exists in legislation and the lean log handling project has facilitated standard operating procedures to enable the use of these alternate scaling methods. There has also been a move to the usage of scanners and automated scale sites, which have been approved for use by Measurement Canada, to streamline the scaling of timber. These changes will increase the competitive nature of the coast logging sector, reduce worker exposure to safety risks in some cases, and will help ensure the long-term viability of the forest industry to support well-paying jobs and provide revenue to reduce the burden on taxpayers in British Columbia. As an example, from a worker safety perspective, the reduction in check-load size to a smaller parcel provides for more space on smaller dryland sorts, and therefore, lessens handling by onsite equipment and improves safety due to reduced congestion at the site.

In addition to the work undertaken between the coast forest sector and

government, I understand the coastal industry has also conducted internal reviews of their operational practices, the wrap and splash program being an example. Industry has also increased the use of weight scale sampling rather than piece scaling for some operations. This practice is consistent with operations in the interior of British Columbia. Industry has consolidated some scaling operations to more centralized locations on the coast, and while this may have had an effect on some operations, there has been an increase in workload at the centralized sites.

In summary, the operational practice changes that were initiated as part of the Coast “Lean” Log Handling Project were agreed to by both industry and government, do not involve changes to legislation, and maintain the integrity of scale data while addressing the revenue risk to the province. Should you wish to hear more details regarding this initiative, I would be pleased to arrange for the project manager, Erich Geddert, to contact you to arrange a suitable time for a meeting.

Thank you for writing and sharing your concerns.

Sincerely,

Craig Sutherland  
Assistant Deputy Minister  
Coast Area

pc: Honourable Doug Donaldson, Minister of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource  
Operations and Rural Development  
Erich Geddert, Project Manager, Coast “Lean” Log Handling Project

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-06 241 Re: iPad Signature: **s.12,s.13**  
Date: Tuesday, February 6, 2018 2:40:58 PM

---

There is no place in this for me to sign that I can find. That's why I haven't signed anything.

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 6, 2018, at 9:45 AM, Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX <[Sandra.Purdy@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Sandra.Purdy@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Minister,  
Another signature/approval due by noon today. Located in SP under Ministers signing.  
Thanks

---

**From:** Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, January 24, 2018 5:04 PM  
**To:** Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX  
**Cc:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX  
**Subject:** Fwd: iPad Signature: **s.12,s.13**  
Minister, for your signature under Ministers signing.

**Subject: iPad Signature: s.12,s.13**

Good afternoon,  
OIC O1\_1873 has been reviewed by Tim and uploaded to Minister's iPad  
for signature under: [Minister's Signing/O1\\_1873](#).

It is due to Cabinet Operations by noon Tuesday, February 6<sup>th</sup>.  
Supporting materials are attached and can also be found on Minister's  
SharePoint under: [Orders-in-Council/Cabinet Feb 28](#), **s.12,s.13**

**s.12,s.13**

Please let me know if you need anything more.

Many thanks,

**Nicola Vaughan**

Legislative Coordinator | Legislation and Litigation | Corporate Initiatives  
Ministry of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development  
2<sup>nd</sup> Fl 780 Blanshard St | PO Box 9352 Stn Prov Gov | Victoria BC V8W 9M1  
Phone: 250 387-7070

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-06 246 Re: iPad Signature: **s.12.s.13**  
Date: Tuesday, February 6, 2018 2:46:22 PM

---

Thanks

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 6, 2018, at 1:11 PM, Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX <[Sandra.Purdy@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Sandra.Purdy@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Response to your question is below. We need asap if it's going to go through

**From:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, February 6, 2018 1:07 PM  
**To:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX  
**Subject:** RE: iPad Signature: **s.12**

Hi Sandra,

I spoke to Cab Ops and they can wait until the end of the day for this signed OIC.  
If Minister will not be signing, can you let me know asap so I can withdraw the proposal.

Thank you,

**Nicola Vaughan**

Legislative Coordinator | Phone: 250 387-7070

---

**From:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, February 5, 2018 10:15 AM  
**To:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX  
**Subject:** RE: iPad Signature: **s.12**

Nicola,

Thank you. I will forward to Minister and get back to you.

Sandra

---

**From:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, February 5, 2018 10:09 AM  
**To:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX  
**Subject:** RE: iPad Signature: **s.12**

**Importance:** High

Hi Sandra,

**s.12,s.13**

s.12,s.13

Please let me know if you need anything more.

Many thanks,

**Nicola Vaughan**

Legislative Coordinator | Legislation and Litigation | Corporate Initiatives  
Ministry of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development  
2<sup>nd</sup> Fl 780 Blanshard St | PO Box 9352 Stn Prov Gov | Victoria BC V8W 9M1  
Phone: 250 387-7070

---

**From:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, February 5, 2018 9:38 AM  
**To:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX  
**Subject:** RE: iPad Signature: s.12  
Thank you Nicola

---

**From:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, February 5, 2018 9:32 AM  
**To:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX  
**Subject:** RE: iPad Signature: s.12  
Hi Sandra, you're right, he has left a comment on page 2 of the OIC Summary. I'll look into it and get information back to you asap.  
Thank you,

**Nicola Vaughan**

Legislative Coordinator | Phone: 250 387-7070

---

**From:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, February 5, 2018 9:30 AM  
**To:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX  
**Subject:** RE: iPad Signature: s.12  
Nicola  
It doesn't look like he signed in 1813.

---

**From:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, February 5, 2018 8:42 AM  
**To:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX; Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX; Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX  
**Subject:** RE: iPad Signature: s.12  
**Importance:** High

Good morning,

Following up on this OIC and MO. As all s.12 are scheduled for Feb 21<sup>st</sup> Cabinet, the final documents are required by noon tomorrow, February 6<sup>th</sup>.

<!--[if !supportLists]-->•<!--[endif]--> s.12

s.12

<!--[if !supportLists]-->o<!--[endif]-->[OIC for signature](#)

<!--[if !supportLists]-->o<!--[endif]-->[Supporting materials](#)



<!--[if !supportLists]-->•<!--[endif]--> s.12,s.13

s.12,s.13

<!--[if !supportLists]-->o<!--[endif]-->[MO - Please do not sign now](#). We request your approval for e-signature, which will be applied to coincide with s.12,s.13

s.12,s.13

<!--[if !supportLists]-->o<!--[endif]-->[Supporting materials](#)

Thank you,

**Nicola Vaughan**

Legislative Coordinator | Phone: 250 387-7070

---

**From:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX

**Sent:** Wednesday, January 31, 2018 11:19 AM

**To:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX

**Subject:** RE: iPad Signature: s.12

Hi Nicola,

I will ask Minister and get back to you asap.

Sandra

---

**From:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX

**Sent:** Wednesday, January 31, 2018 11:08 AM

**To:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX; Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX; Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX

**Subject:** RE: iPad Signature: s.12

Hello,

I saw Minister signed the s.12 thank you.

Just confirming that we are still awaiting signature on s.12 and e-sig approval for s.12,s.13

Many thanks,

**Nicola Vaughan**

Legislative Coordinator | Phone: 250 387-7070

---

**From:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX

**Sent:** Tuesday, January 30, 2018 9:55 AM

**To:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX; Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX; Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX

**Subject:** iPad Signature: s.12

Good morning,

s.12,s.13

s.1 These have been reviewed by Tim and uploaded to Minister's iPad:

<!--[if !supportLists]-->•<!--[endif]--> s.12

s.12

<!--[if !supportLists]-->o<!--[endif]-->[OIC for signature](#)

<!--[if !supportLists]-->o<!--[endif]-->[Supporting materials](#)

<!--[if !supportLists]-->•<!--[endif]--> s.12

s.12

<!--[if !supportLists]-->o<!--[endif]-->[OIC for signature](#)

<!--[if !supportLists]-->o<!--[endif]-->[Supporting materials](#)

<!--[if !supportLists]-->•<!--[endif]--> s.12

s.12

<!--[if !supportLists]-->o <!--[endif]-->[MO - Please do not sign now](#). We  
request your approval for e-signature, which will be applied to  
coincide with [s.12.s.13](#)  
[s.12,s.13](#)

<!--[if !supportLists]-->o <!--[endif]-->[Supporting materials](#)

To meet Cabinet Operations deadlines, your signature on the two OICs and e-signature approval for the MO is requested by end of day Monday, February 5<sup>th</sup>. Please let me know if you need anything more.

Thank you,

**Nicola Vaughan**

Legislative Coordinator | Legislation and Litigation | Corporate Initiatives  
Ministry of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development  
2<sup>nd</sup> Fl 780 Blanshard St | PO Box 9352 Stn Prov Gov | Victoria BC V8W 9M1  
Phone: 250 387-7070

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-06 249 Re: iPad Signature: **s.12,s.13**  
Date: Tuesday, February 6, 2018 2:48:34 PM

---

I need to set up a call with Tim S before signing 1813. More questions arise from the answer provided.

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 5, 2018, at 10:15 AM, Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX <[Sandra.Purdy@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Sandra.Purdy@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Minister,

Please see email below in regards to R1\_1813 and a follow up to your comment.

Sandra

---

**From:** Vaughan, Nicola FLNR:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, February 5, 2018 10:09 AM  
**To:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX  
**Subject:** RE: iPad Signature: **s.12**  
**Importance:** High  
**s.12,s.13**

Please let me know if you need anything more.

Many thanks,

**Nicola Vaughan**

Legislative Coordinator | Legislation and Litigation | Corporate Initiatives  
Ministry of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development

2<sup>nd</sup> Fl 780 Blanshard St | PO Box 9352 Stn Prov Gov | Victoria BC V8W 9M1

Phone: 250 387-7070

---

**From:** Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-06 251 Re: Reminder...BUDGET SPEECH - Tuesday, Feb 20th  
Date: Tuesday, February 6, 2018 2:51:20 PM

---

Nicole Chaland

Thanks

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 6, 2018, at 10:28 AM, Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX <[Lisa.Silverio@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Lisa.Silverio@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Minister,

Just a reminder that **tomorrow, Wednesday, February 7<sup>th</sup>** is the deadline for names of the guest that your Minister/MLA would like to invite to the Budget Speech.

Thanks to those of you who have already submitted names.

Original email is below for information you may need.

Any questions, please let me know.

Thanks...Heidi

**Heidi Reid**

Administrative Coordinator to the  
Honourable Carole James  
Minister of Finance and Deputy Premier  
Phone: 250-356-7877

E-mail: [Heidi.Reid@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Heidi.Reid@gov.bc.ca)

Good Morning everyone,

Yesterday's email (attached below) noted that guests must be seated before Question Period in the afternoon of Tuesday, February 20, 2018.

Question Period is in the morning on that day. Budget Speech will be in the afternoon.

Apologies for the error.

Assigned tickets will be available for pick up by the guest beginning at 11AM on Budget Day in the Rattenbury Room (139).

Guests must pick up tickets by 1:00PM and be seated by 1:30PM.

Thanks

Heidi

**Heidi Reid**

Administrative Coordinator to the  
Honourable Carole James  
Minister of Finance and Deputy Premier  
Phone: 250-356-7877

E-mail: [Heidi.Reid@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Heidi.Reid@gov.bc.ca)

**From:** Reid, Heidi FIN:EX

**Sent:** Thursday, February 1, 2018 3:02 PM

**To:** LP Administrative Coordinators; LP Legislative Assistants; LP Support Staff

**Cc:** Vasilev, Susan LASS:EX; Moran, Roseanne LASS:EX

**Subject:** Budget Day MLA Invites (Not Throne Speech)

Good afternoon,

Government MLAs/Ministers have been allotted one (1) seat each for guests to sit in

the House on Budget Day, Tuesday, February 20, 2018. Additional tickets will be given to the Opposition Leader's office, the Third Party Leader's office, and the Government Caucus to distribute as they see fit.

Please provide the name of the guest your Minister/Member has confirmed will be attending to the Office of the Minister of Finance. Seats are assigned by name and "no shows" or placeholder names generate a real challenge on Budget Day. All guests that will be seated on the floor in the House must wear business attire.

Please submit the name of your guest no later than Wednesday, February 7, 2018 to [Heidi.Reid@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Heidi.Reid@gov.bc.ca).

Assigned tickets will be available for pick up by the guest beginning at 11AM on Budget Day in the Rattenbury Room (139). For security reasons the building will be on lockdown. Guests should enter through the front main doors of the Buildings.

Guests must pick up tickets by 1:00PM at the latest and be seated before Question Period, which starts at 1:30PM. Late arrivals cannot be guaranteed seats.

Budget packages will be available in the Rattenbury Room after the Budget speech is delivered until 4pm.

Also, there will be a reception immediately following adjournment of the House in the Lower Rotunda on the main floor of the Buildings that everyone is welcome to attend. Requests for extra tickets: If your additional ticket request cannot be accommodated by your caucus leadership, you can request to be on a waiting list at the Minister of Finance's office. Additional tickets cannot be promised until all the RSVPs are in and we have a sense of final numbers.

Please let us know if a guest has special needs that should be noted so that seating arrangements can be made accordingly.

Thank you,

Heidi

**Heidi Reid**

Administrative Coordinator to the  
Honourable Carole James  
Minister of Finance and Deputy Premier  
Phone: 250-356-7877

E-mail: [Heidi.Reid@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Heidi.Reid@gov.bc.ca)

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-06 253 Fwd: Mackenzie  
Date: Tuesday, February 6, 2018 2:53:22 PM  
Attachments: [SPRT-SC-218020511160.pdf](#)  
[ATT00001.htm](#)

---

Need to follow up on this

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Chen, Katrina" s.17  
**Date:** February 6, 2018 at 11:05:05 AM PST  
**To:** "Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX" <[Doug.Donaldson@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Doug.Donaldson@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** Mackenzie

Hi Doug,

This is the information I received from Paper Excellence, the company that runs the Mackenzie pulp mill. They'd like to receive an update on the matter if possible.

Ken Wu is the contact person: [604-232-2453](tel:604-232-2453)

Thanks so much.

Katrina

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** <[KWu@Paperexcellence.com](mailto:KWu@Paperexcellence.com)>  
**Date:** February 5, 2018 at 11:29:30 AM PST  
**To:** s.17  
**Subject:** Re: Government Letter - Mackenzie

Hi Katrina,

This is the letter we were mentioning about last Friday (February 2nd).

Again I appreciate for your attention and support.

Note, Mr. Troy Hromadnik is the Vice President of Fiber & Forestry

Best Regards  
Ken

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [McLaren, Kenn FLNR:EX](#)  
Cc: [Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-06 311 COSEWIC  
Date: Tuesday, February 6, 2018 3:10:41 PM

---

Can u let Vivian know the steelhead announcement will be Monday and ask she prepare media response for me  
Thanks

Sent from my iPhone

**From:** [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
**To:** [Sheldan, Tim FLNR:EX](#)  
**Cc:** [Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX](#)  
**Subject:** 2018-02-06 319 Call  
**Date:** Tuesday, February 6, 2018 3:18:43 PM

---

I've got a growing list. Can we talk at noon tomorrow?

Sent from my iPhone



From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX](#)  
Cc: [Maitland, Julie LASS:EX](#); [Worthington, Shelley LASS:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-06 443 Re: SATELLITE PHONE INQUIRY  
Date: Tuesday, February 6, 2018 4:43:09 PM

---

I need one. We had a total blackout Sat night. Not even 911 worked. No way I could be reached or reach out.

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 6, 2018, at 9:45 AM, Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX <[Lisa.Silverio@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Lisa.Silverio@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Minister,  
Do you have a satellite Phone?

---

**From:** Woodcock, Danielle EMBC:EX

**Sent:** Tuesday, February 6, 2018 9:37 AM

**To:** Rzepa, Christina AEST:EX; Flesh, Cindy AEST:EX; Wendland, Justine AGRI:EX; Johnson, Lisa E AGRI:EX; Nanninga, Tanera AG:EX; Blakesley, Nicki AG:EX; Brown, Edena MCF:EX; White, Emily MCF:EX; Wilson, Cherie MCF:EX; Fleurant, Kathleen CITZ:EX; Schell, Kaitlin EDUC:EX; Farrance, Melissa EDUC:EX; Marshall, Samantha EMPR:EX; Hansen, Lucy EMPR:EX; Brosz, Corinne M ENV:EX; Neilson, Kirsten ENV:EX; Leonard, Jessica FIN:EX; Reid, Heidi FIN:EX; Purdy, Sandra FLNR:EX; Silverio, Lisa FLNR:EX; McCormick, Erika HLTH:EX; Yeung, Lucinda HLTH:EX; Roberts, Connie A IRR:EX; Maloney, Katie JTT:EX; Duncan, Kate JTT:EX; Louie, Jacqueline JTT:EX; Campbell, Sue LBR:EX; Kelly, Mary P MMHA:EX; Wade, Debbie MMHA:EX; Grant, Lisa MAH:EX; White, Christine MAH:EX; Van Wensem, Casey SDPR:EX; McKnight, Valerie SDPR:EX; Dunn, Noreen TAC:EX; Holding, Marina TAC:EX

**Subject:** SATELLITE PHONE INQUIRY

Good Morning Everyone,

Could you please let me know if your Minister has a Satellite Phone and if so what the Phone Number is.

We are trying to determine how many Satellite Phones are needed.

Thank you.

***Danielle Woodcock, Manager Executive Operations***

Ministry of Public Safety and Solicitor General

Deputy Ministers Office, Emergency Management BC

Suite 4B - 940 Blanshard Street

Victoria BC V8W 3C8

Office: 250-356-0840 Mobile: 250-818-1297

Email: [Danielle.Woodcock@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Danielle.Woodcock@gov.bc.ca)

From: [Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX](#)  
To: [Sheldan, Tim FLNR:EX](#); [Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX](#)  
Subject: 2018-02-07 1230 Fwd: Metro Vancouver Parks  
Date: Wednesday, February 7, 2018 12:29:35 PM

---

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Robinson, Selina MAH:EX" <[Selina.Robinson@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Selina.Robinson@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Date:** February 6, 2018 at 10:27:47 AM PST  
**To:** "Donaldson, Doug FLNR:EX" <[Doug.Donaldson@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Doug.Donaldson@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** Metro Vancouver Parks

Hi Doug,

Here is a bit of background from staff:

The MVRD operates a regional park service that includes the ownership and stewardship of 22 separate regional parks plus 10 park reserves, ecological areas, and greenways. Four of these regional parks are either partially or wholly located in the Abbotsford area, including: Glen Valley Regional Park, Matsqui Trail Regional Park, Sumas Mountain Interregional Park, and Aldergrove Park.

Despite not being a member of the MVRD, Abbotsford is a participant in the MVRD's regional parks service.

This is because Abbotsford was a historic participant in the Vancouver Fraser Park District, which was the precursor to the current MVRD regional parks service and predates the creation of the modern system of regional governance.

MVRD wishes to rationalize its parks service boundaries by making it coterminous with the boundaries of the regional district. This would require removing Abbotsford from the service and transferring specific assets (like parkland and cash) from MVRD to Abbotsford and the FVRD.

MVRD, in staff-level consultation with Abbotsford and the FVRD, propose the following:

1. Amending the MVRD regional parks service bylaw to remove Abbotsford as a participant.
2. Establishing a FVRD sub-regional parks service bylaw to include Abbotsford and a small portion of Electoral Area G.
3. For parks owned by MVRD, transferring ownership of the land to Abbotsford.

4. For parks held through a Crown lease, transferring the lease from MVRD to FVRD.
5. Transferring \$1.05 million in cash from MVRD to Abbotsford for parkland operations.
6. Requesting a provincial OIC allowing MVRD to provide an extraterritorial service (MVRD wishes to continue owning and operating one of the four parks --- Aldergrove --- which will require an OIC to provide a service outside the regional boundary).

s.13

Selina

Sent from my iPad